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Honorary Resolution for Commissioner Emeritus Mike Huebsch of Wisconsin 
  

Whereas Mike Huebsch served on the Public Service Commission of Wisconsin (“PSCW”) for nearly five 

years as a Commissioner from March 1, 2015 to February 3, 2020; 

 

Whereas prior to this appointment, Mike Huebsch served as Secretary of the Department of Administration 

of Wisconsin, and sixteen years as representative of Wisconsin’s 94th Assembly District where he held the 

positions of Assembly Majority Leader and Assembly Speaker; 

 

Whereas, while a Commissioner, Mike Huebsch was an active member of the National Association of 

Regulatory Utility Commissioners (“NARUC”), serving on the Board of Directors, the Committee on 

Electricity, the Subcommittee on Nuclear Issues-Waste Disposal, and the Board of Directors of the National 

Regulatory Research Institute; 

 

Whereas Mike Huebsch served on the Nuclear Waste Strategy Coalition and has been a strong advocate for 

nuclear energy and finding practical solutions for storage of nuclear waste throughout his tenure in public 

service; 

 

Whereas Mike Huebsch was a valued member of the Organization of MISO States (“OMS”) representing 

the state of Wisconsin and serving on the Executive Committee as OMS’s Treasurer in 2018 and Secretary 

in 2019; 

 

Whereas Mike Huebsch has brought decades of policy expertise, knowledge of legislative process, and 

leadership to his job as a Commissioner, which assisted the PSCW in its decision-making process and aided 

in his role as a member of the OMS; 

 

Whereas Mike Huebsch, with his practical and straightforward approach to contested cases and other 

important issues faced by the Commission, has nobly served the ratepayers of Wisconsin for the past five 

years, working tirelessly to ensure ratepayers are protected and have access to safe and reliable utility 

services; 

 

Whereas Mike Huebsch’s love of golf is unparalleled, and on a personal level, his humor, friendship, and 

collegial attitude will be missed by many; now therefore be it 

 

Resolved that the Board of Directors of the National Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners, 

convened at its 2020 Winter Policy Summit in Washington, DC extends to Michael D. Huebsch its utmost 

gratitude and appreciation for his years of public service to the State of Wisconsin and to NARUC and 

wishes Commissioner Emeritus Huebsch well in his retirement. 

___________________________ 

Sponsored by the Committee on Water 

Adopted by the NARUC Board of Directors on February 12, 2020 


